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Confusion

Terry Tutton

is an assemblage of facts isn’t it? In the case of Palmyra history a likely place to look for much infor-

One might suppose that doing the work of local history would be simple and straight forward. History
mation one could logically assume would be the Palmyra Enterprise.

If you think the above is true you ought to work at the Turner Museum. The reverse is the norm. The
early Enterprise for years was published in very small print and contained world and national news. Local
news was confined to the last page and was usually very brief. Wouldn’t you think with the Sanitarium open-
ing and becoming a national attraction it would be big news? This was hardly the case if we went by the paper.
Actually, ads often provided more information than the paper text.

Old folks are a treasured source of information; however, memory plays tricks on us all. Tales told are
frequently contradictory. Think of your own storied past. Do your stories get grander with each telling? Do
you ever embellish when you talk to your grandchildren? My grandsons humor me but they know grandpa
exaggerates.

One might assume that if it is in print it must be correct. Experience shows the fallacy of this idea.
Consider the Sanitarium and springs again. We have a number of short histories and recollections written by
people with some Palmyra connection. Are these accounts recollections or researched works? Usually the
writer gives no indication. In fact, these accounts are loaded with errors and contradictions. This writer and
museum curator should be one person who could sift through all the chaff and come up with the unvarnished
truth wouldn’t you think? Well then, consider the following case as illustrative of the perils of
sorting out local history. Scholarship is all
too fallible.

Several years ago before the new
high school was to open school board mem-
ber, Bob Oleson, asked me if I would make
a display on school history for the open
house to be held just before the opening. I
agreed but had little time so the display was
not the complete history. Later, considering
we had never had an exhibit on Palmyra
area schools at the Turner Museum I decid-
ed to do a comprehensive exhibit that
would include the eight township country
schools. This exhibit can be seen at the
museum now. The first step in a display is
research which is often the most difficult
part of the display.

My research indicated that we do not know
exactly when the first school was built in







